
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Kia Ora te Whānau! 
 

Three things that made me proud of the children this week… 
 

Mini Ball Triumph… again! 
Unfortunatley, none of the staff were able to attend the 
miniball final this season as we were all at the learner-led 
conferences but Melissa (Bailey’s Mum) sent us this 
report: 
 

“They played amazingly! It was so exciting. The game was tight most 
of the way and the opposition was up by four points with four minutes 
to go. Then the kids got really determined, played great defence and 
hustled hard and ended up winning by eight! A fantastic result 
considering that for five of our eight players this was their first season 
playing basketball.  So proud!” 
 

Pictured are, left to right: back row -  
Lily Pinero, Nico Moy, Troy Billot, Jahmaine Gaitau-Yelash, Kahu 
Crow and front row – Mya Heperi, Bailey Flavell and Luka Heperi.  

 
Travelwise Team  
Lots of people to thank…our Travelwise team; children 
who entered their ideas in the Bayswater Avenue 
competition;  children in Whānau Kokoru (the senior syndicate) who have worked hard to gather and interpret data 
on the speeds of cars and our fabulous Travelwise Lead Teacher, Linda McPhail (who made it all happen).  
 

The presentation in assembly on Friday was great and I know that your contribution to the community meeting last Wednesday 
evening was very well received.  Well done to everyone who has been involved so far. If you didn’t make the meeting and would 
like to see an example of what the children are suggesting, go to https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JU7No3y-LJ4 

 
Pictured here are (left to right) Leo King, Sam Bradley, Bailey Flavell, Zoe Evans, Ruby Shanahan, Kaia Schneebeli and 
Paegan Barlow (winners holding prizes and some of the Travelwise Team).  
 

 
manaaki (to support, take care of, give hospitality to, protect, look out for - show respect, 

generosity and care for others)  

20th June 2017    

DATES TO REMEMBER SCHOOL ROLL 211 
 

Wednesday 21st June Peninsular Cross Country.  Save day Friday 23rd June. 

Thursday 22nd June Rippa Rugby Field Day 

Friday 23rd June  EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text and delivered today 

Monday  26th June  Sushi orders collected from the office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery 

Tuesday 27th June Subway orders collected from the office for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery 

Thursday  29th June Pyjama Day – Fundraiser for our World Vision child Florence.  Gold coin donation. 

Friday 30th June Matariki Hāngi 



The link to the Auckland Transport consultation is here. If you’re keen to see safety improvements along Bayswater Avenue 
then please use this form to spell out what you’d like to see. Open to July 8th... https://at.govt.nz/projects-roadworks/lake-road-
improvements/#feedback  
 
The link to the Devonport Takapuna Local Board Plan Consultation is here. Open to June 30th… 
http://shapeauckland.co.nz/consultations/draft-devonport-takapuna-local-board-plan-2017/  
 
Images from the evening are here… 
https://www.facebook.com/pg/ShoreToThrive/photos/?tab=album&album_id=224316094748465  
 

Kapa Haka Group 
Well done to our kapa haka group which visited Belmont and Bayswater Kindergarten last Friday.  You certainly 
stepped up your performance!  The young children and families at the kindergarten really seemed to enjoy it and I 
know your own families were proud of you all.  The children would not have these kinds of opportunities without 
the support of our school whānau (a big thank you, Cara) and staff (thanks Sasha and Allison).  

Seasonal Share 
Once again, Bridget Swan (Maihi’s Mum) is organising a ‘seasonal share’.  For those of you new to Bayswater, this is an event 
where people can donate winter clothes, blankets etc which their own children have grown out of or no longer need and pick up 
something they do need instead.  It is a bit like a car boot sale but without the sale – no money changes hands! 
 

This winter’s share will take place in the library on Tuesday 4th July from 3pm to 4pm.  
 

Come along for a cuppa and a rummage!  You never know what you will find! 
 

Here’s a message from Bridget: 
In order to make this happen we are looking for clean, unmarked, good quality winter items such as… 

• Children’s, women’s and men’s clothing 

• Shoes/gumboots, slippers (in good condition) 

• Jerseys, jumpers, jackets, rain coats, jeans, trackies, dressing gowns...  

• Spare blankets, duvet inners, flannelette sheets... 

• Winter accessories...scarves, gloves, hats… 

• Heaters in good working order 
 

Note: money is not involved, it is not a fundraiser.  This is strictly a sharing event for Bayswater School families only, 
come along whether you have donated items or not. 

 
Please drop items into the school office where they will be collected daily. If anyone has a full 
length mirror we could borrow for the afternoon please let Bridget know.  All leftover items will be 
donated to charity. 
 

If anyone has a lemon/citrus tree that has an abundance of fruit please feel free to bring some so 
we can share them out. 
 

It would be lovely to have some helping hands so if you would like to be involved please contact 
Bridget Swan on either mobile: 021-055-4261/home: 445-9027 or email: bridgey.swan@gmail.com 
 

Learner-Led Conferences 
Thank you so much to all the parents and whānau who came along to school with their 
children last week.  Four classes had 100% attendance at the conferences and overall 93% 
of children came along with at least one parent. If you have not yet made a time for your child 
to share his/her learning with you, then please contact the teacher as soon as possible. This 
is a really important time for you to find out about what your child has been learning and what 
their goals are for the rest of the year.   Teachers place a high value on the confrerences and, 
if you find it difficult to get into school because of other commitments, they will be very flexible 
when organising a time to meet.  
 

You can email the class teacher on teacher’sname@bayswaterschool.nz or contact me on 
lindsay@bayswater.school.nz or call the office on 445-6226. We are happy to help.  

Lindsay Child / Principal/Tumuaki 



HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdaBirthdaBirthdaBirthday y y y to…to…to…to… 
 

Penehe Sola (7), Iggy Ferguson (10), Charlie Booker (7), and Joshua Sedgeman (8)   
We hope you all have loads of fun celebrating your birthday with family and friends. 

 

Congratulations to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Sophie drawing on a variety of writing tools to help you write an effective setting description. Ka pai! 
 Charlotte the pride and mana you showed when sharing your learning with your whanau! 
Room 2 Jemah the way in which you confidently celebrated your learning with your whānau.  You were confident 

and articulate.  Well done  
 Iggy confidently sharing what you were proud of in your learning.  You engaged in conversation with 

your whānau and you articulated your learning clearly. Well done. 
Room 3 Eden demonstrating resilience and perseverance during maths. You worked alongside a buddy until 

you were confident enough to continue independently. Ka pai Eden! 
 Henry demonstrating confidence and pride when sharing your learning with your whanau. Ka pai Henry! 
Room 4 Mokoia showing an interest in the enviroment by volunteering to weed ‘the Ridge’ creating an artwork at 

home with a connection to her pepeha and bringing a fern seedling to school. 
 Alice sharing her learning at the learner led conference with humour and pride. 
Room 5 Lhukyah consistently demonstrating our school values in all areas of school life - he whetū koe! 
 Stella P sharing her learning with pride during learner led conferences - her parents are definitely hooked 

into her narrative - tūmeke! 
Room 6 Isabelle demonstrating personal excellence in class writing sessions, sounding out words independently. 
 Samika taking on a new writing challenge, showing determination and personal excellence. 
Room 7&8 Tai-Mana settling into school quickly and already showing great enthusiasm for reading. 
 Julian displaying personal excellence when sharing your learning with your parents, you showed great 

understanding of your own learning and your next steps. 
Room 9 Andach sharing your learning with your whanau. You clearly identified your next steps and explained what 

it meant. 
 Zoe personal excellence in reading. You are so focused and engaged while reading. Which is evident 

in the progress you are making. 
Room 10 Isabella persevering and questioning further to ensure she understood how to solve a maths problem. 
 Tamati-John being a role model by showing respect and self-management. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Sports Notices 
Netball: Bayswater Nebula played Stanley Bay Primary School and won 14-0.  We showed great team spirit and 

resilience. Rebecca Rose was our player of the day. 

Year 4/5 netball team played Chelsea Primary School and drew 3-3.  Player of the day was Ellen Bierney.  
They were all fab. 

 



Bayswater School Matariki Hāngi - Everyone is invited!  
 

Food contributions...  
 

Bring to school by Tuesday 27th June 
Meat: chicken pieces / whole chickens 
 whole pig or pork loin/shoulder 
 
Bring to school by Wednesday 28th June 
Stuffing: bag of white bread  
 carrots 
 onions 
 butter 
 mixed herbs 
 
Vegetables:  every child to please bring in a potato, a kumara, a pumpkin or a cabbage by Tuesday 

27th June please. 
 

As well as the food items we also need: 
 

• buckets for storing veggies in water overnight (Thursday) 
• oven trays and tongs (Friday) 
 

Please fill in and hand to your child’s teacher. 
 

I will be there to help:  
 

o Thursday 29 June - preparation of veggies/stuffing (from 9am) 
o Friday 30 June - setting up hall, preparation and serving (from 12pm) 

 
My name:  _______________________________________  
 

Child’s name:  _______________________________________ 
 

Phone number:  _______________________________________ 
 
Kiaora everyone. 
I'd like to say a huge thanks to everyone who supported Mother's Month and especially to Ines (Yoga Teacher), Megan (Pilates 
Teacher), Jenna (Hip Hop Teacher) and Aru Waihirere. 
 

We raised $1,000.00 that will go towards the Y5/6 camp next year, but as well as that friendships were made, Mother's tried 
new things, lots of networking took place and therefore local businesses supported.  What a wealthy community!   
 

If any Dad's are interested in running a Father's Month I'd be happy to help you, get in touch via email 
Janelle.unwind@gmail.com Nga Mihi 

Janelle 
 

Community Notices 

Young At Art - Winter Holiday Workshops (5yrs-15yrs)  
Workshops are open for bookings. Inspire and encourage your young creative while they have fun learning technique and 
theory along the way.  For more information and bookings please check out www.youngatart.co.nz or email 
admin@youngatart.co.nz 
 

The Flash Bang Science Club Winter Holiday Workshops (7yrs+) 
Workshops are open for bookings in Beach Haven. Bring science to life with fun filled, action packed science and technology 
sessions. This holidays…ELECTRIFYING SCIENCE!! For more information and bookings visit 
www.flashbangscienceclub.co.nz or email admin@flashbangscienceclub.co.nz  
 

North Shore United Football School Holiday Programme - SS Wellington Phoenix Soccer Centre 
Week 1: Monday 10th July - Thursday 13th July 
Venue: Bayswater Park  9:00am -12:00pm. 5-12 year old boys and girls  
Cost - $150 - includes free WPSS training T Shirt for first time registrations. http://wpss.org.nz/programme/soccer-school/ 
  



The Calliope Sea Scout Group 
The Ship 
King Edward Parade 
DEVONPORT 
 

Sea Cubs Wanted 
The Calliope Sea Scout Group is welcoming any new prospective Cubs, aged from 7.5 to 9.5 years.  
Visit www.calliope.org.nz to register online for an introduction to scouting during term 3 and to  
start your adventure as a CUB in term 4. 
 

Cubs meet during term time on Tuesday’s 1730-1900 at ‘The Ship’  
Contact Jeff Reddecliffe 021 254 1515 or turn up on a Tuesday evening. 
 

Conscious Kids offers 100% nature based, free play school holiday 
programmes for kids aged 5-12, right here at Fort Takapuna.  Programmes run 
9am - 4pm, allowing children to fully immerse themselves in nature and enjoy 
adventures with new friends, away from screens and schedules.  We provide 
basic equipment suitable to exploring the outdoors: ropes, tarpaulins, bungees, 
magnifying glasses, and knives (to be used with supervision).  Bookings open 
now at www.consciouskids.co.nz. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

My Cookie Basket is a new Devonport based family run business.  
We have one aim to provide fresh, delicious home baking to every family’s door!  
We bake and deliver to order, maximising freshness, using only the simplest ingredients you  
know and understand.  
Like and visit our Facebook page to order your first batch today. We are looking forward  
to baking for you!  Find us at www.facebook.com/mycookiebasket.devonport 

 
 

Eriko Finlay / L'Ecole de Danse 
L'Ecole de Danse (Devonport & Takapuna) we offer a wide range of dance classes, Ballet, Contemporary, Jazz, Hip-Hop & 
Boys Hip-Hop class for Pre-Schoolers (+2yrs) to Adults.  Please join us in Term 3 and join us for the end of year concert!  
Contact: Eriko on e.finlay@xtra.co.nz or 021-455106 www.lecolededanse.co.nz 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Harbour Schools Futsal League - Year 1 – 8  Play for School (New Leagues each Term) 
Futsal (5v5) indoor football is the fun, fast-paced, all-action sport that originates from Brazil.  Futsal gives players 8 times more 
ball touches; 10 times more shots; 6 times more saves and 6 times more goals than soccer! 
 

Futsal players develop incredible technique, creativity, agility and the ability to think fast and play all positions!! 
 

Friday:  Training... with Futsal Coaches 
Sunday:  Competition... with Official Referees 
Venue:  Netball NH Arena, Takapuna 
 

Please visit www.harbourfutsal.org for Information and Term 3 Registration here:   

 


